Good morning parents!

Here’s what I know regarding the next few weeks.

#1:  The Bid.

* I’m told that our playing schedule will be coming posted Mon or Tuesday.

* We will probably be seeded #2.  Seeding is done solely on teams’ results in their Old Dominion Region 1-day tournaments.  Good job team!  
* Friday night’s supper may be at the B&B, but we won’t know until the schedule comes out.  

* However, last year we played 5 matches on Saturday.  So, we may not be going anywhere until we go to the B&B for bedtime.  So, be ready to bring lots of food.

* As I know more info, I will post it on our team tournament website.  
* I will sending out the pre-tournament email in a few days. 
* Coastal & Williamsburg look very strong.  We defeated MidAtlantic at Mytle, but they are also very athletic and a very good team.  We haven’t even seen RVC 16N, Beach Elite or Charlottesville.  Wow!  
#2:  Shamrock

* There will probably be a lot of stuff going on on Friday night at the Roanoke Civic Center!  I will not be able to attend, as I have a Jefferson College Of Health Sciences dinner with my wife at the Hotel Roanoke.

* Shamrock Showcase:  I have told the girls that they need to arrive at least 15 minutes early so that they can warm up & stretch.  The Showcase organizers will probably not budget time for this.  I will ask the COD’s for Sat & Sun to make sure that warm ups and stretching take place.   
* We will probably have a 3-team pool beginning at 11am on Saturday. 

* We will then have a team lunch somewhere.  I have asked our food parent to work on that for us.  

* We will probably then have a 3-team pool beginning at 5pm on Saturday.
* We will probably then have a 3-team pool beginning at 8am on Sunday.  

#3:  Big South
* We don’t know if we’re in the a.m. or p.m. wave.  The 16 National division is the only one that has teams playing in both waves on Friday April 1.  

* Team activity:  The Aquarium?  The Coke plant?  I’ll be asking a parent to help us with this!  Last year were weren’t able to do anything because of our schedule.  

Other News!

#4:  Final Payments. 

If you haven’t done so, please make your final payments asap!  None of us are on Karen’s “delinquent” list yet, and I’d like to keep it that way. 
#5:  Keeping Tournament Commitments.

I told the girls on Wednesday that I need them to please keep their tournament commitments that their families have made, unless they have a family/personal emergency/sickness or an impossible-to-foresee school activity.  We can’t attend a tournament without setters, without MB, without liberos, etc.  No one wants to attend a tournament with only a partial team and get embarrassed.  If it appears that will be the case, I will probably cancel the tournament.

Nine families told me by email that they were committed to Asheville & Williamsburg.  I ask that all nine families to attend, unless there is one of those issues stated above.  

#6:  St Patrick’s Day

This will be fun on Thursday!   Jordan is the COD, so let’s see what she comes up with! 
#7:  Being Coachable.

Parents:  Please speak to your daughter about listening, learning & changing.  On Thursday’s practice, I had to stop practice after the 4th girl had looked at the coaches with a “I don’t like that” look on her face.  This is unacceptable, it will not allowed, and it will be addressed. 
#8:  Conditioning

I told the girls at practice that I was worried about them last weekend when we had to play 4 straight sets…. A few of them spoke up and said, “It was our conditioning that paid off.  Hampton Roads was whupped at the end.  We weren’t”.  huh!  

I have asked the girls who aren’t playing a spring sport to do 4 hours of conditioning between last Wednesday 3/9 and this Thursday 3/17.  Any support you can give me will help out the entire team.  

#9:  I Don’t Say This Enough!
Great season so far!  It has exceeded my expectations!  About once a month, I tell the girls, “Can you believe this?  We didn’t know what to expect during tryouts!  This is AWESOME!”  The girls rebounded very well after DC.  And we will probably have to do it again sometime this season.  It’s been thrilling so far.  
#10:  Parents:  Thank you! 
I don’t say this enough either:  Thank you parents for all that you do.  You feed them, get them places on time, deal with all their needs, help me anytime I ask, etc.  

#11:  Notifying College Coaches About Our Attendance At Tournaments
Please let Coach E or me know if we can help.  

#12:  Another “Playing Ball In College” clinic?
Do you guys want me to try to get Shane Pender again?  Maybe Sunday April 10th before practice?  If you have other suggestions about what would be useful, please let me know.  

#13:  Summer Camps

If your daughter is interested in the High Expectations or the Maximum Expectations in Lynchburg, the website is here.  It should be outstanding, with some very exciting college coaches already committed.  

What else can we do for you? I’m sure there are topics that I haven’t covered.  If you think of anything, please reply to all of us.  
It’s been a fairy tale season so far, and our action on the court isn’t even half done yet.  My oh my!  

See you guys in the gym!
Coach Houser

